
The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford was held on Nov. 10, 
2021 at 6:00 P.M. at the Town of Stamford Municipal Building with the following present: 
 

Supervisor-John Kosier 
 Councilperson- Roderick Hillis  
 Councilperson- David Post  
Councilperson-Daniel Deysenroth              
Councilperson-Brent Trimbell  
Hwy. Supt. Jonathan Ballard 
  
Also present: Jackie Lamport, Liz Page, Glenn Nealis, Bob and Teri Calloway, Rose 

Lamport, Don Van Etten, Dave and Jackie Soule, Ken Goepel and Michael Triolo. 
  

The board meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
A MOTION was made by Roderick Hillis and seconded by David Post to approve the 

minutes of the previous meeting. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
 
Don VanEtten, President and Director of the Robinson-Broadhurst Foundation, Inc. was 

present to give the board an update on forming a paid ambulance service in the Town of 
Stamford and Town of Harpersfield and possibly the Town of Kortright. There is an average of 
approximately 750 calls between the three towns annually. A non-profit corporation needs to be 
formed and a board of directors selected. A Town of Hancock Volunteer Ambulance Corp. Profit 
& Loss Budget, an article titled “EMS in Crisis” A New York State perspective and a Projected 
Operating Cost for year 1 were distributed to board members. The next meeting will be 
scheduled shortly. 

 
A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by Brent Trimbell to approve 

the Supervisor’s monthly report. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
 
A MOTION was made by David Post and seconded by Daniel Deysenroth to approve 

General bills abstract no. 11, dated Nov. 10, 2021, Fund A – claim nos.: 164 – 171, 192 – 197, 
199 – 202, 204 – 207 and 1098, Fund B – claim nos. 024 - 025, and Fund SL – claim no. 013        
in the amount of $8,808.94. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried 
  
 A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by David Post to approve 
Highway bills abstract no. 11, dated Nov. 10, 2021, claim nos.: Fund DA – claim nos. 90 – 98            
and Fund DB – claim nos. 38 – 40 and 42 -43 in the amount of $125,756.18. ALL AYE votes 
cast, MOTION carried. 

 
A MOTION was made by Brent Trimbell and seconded by Daniel Deysenroth to approve 

South Kortright Sewer District bills abstract no. 11, dated Nov. 10, 2021, claim nos. 62, 64 – 66 
and 69 in the amount of $6,563.95. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 
 



 



 Hwy. Supt. Jonathan Ballard gave the following highway report: 
• All of the sand is hauled in (3600 tons) 
• Received 2 loads of salt from the county. Salt is also available from Carver if needed. 
• Monday we will start to get equipment ready for plowing and sanding. 
• NYS DOT has lost 150 snowplow drivers. The county may have to help the state if 

needed and then the town may have to help the county with plowing if needed. 
 

David and Jackie Soule were present after receiving a copy of an e-mail stating that Doc 
Stark Lane, a private road, does not have enough assessed value for the town to take it over. 
They thanked the board for considering the town takeover. They requested the town place a 
culvert at the beginning of the road to stop water from running from Decker Rd. on to Doc Stark 
Lane. They contacted Dig Safely New York, Inc. and brought in paperwork with approval for 
digging. 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 38-2021 was introduced by John Kosier and seconded by Brent 

Trimbell:                            
 
BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED we approve the installation of a 16” culvert pipe at Doc 

Stark Lane with two loads of gravel. 
 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted as 

follows: 
 
AYES: John Kosier – Roderick Hillis -Daniel Deysenroth 
 David Post – Brent Trimbell 
NOES: None 
Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted 

 
Rose Lamport, Delaware County Chamber of Commerce Director of Agriculture was 

present to urge the town to allow retail cannabis sales and capture the much-needed tax revenue. 
The town adopted a Local Law last month Opting out of Adult Use Cannabis Retail Dispensaries 
and On-Site Consumption Sites subject to permissive referendum. Ms. Lamport distributed 
literature titled “County Chamber Urges Local Officials to Allow Retail Cannabis Sales” to the 
town board members and asked them to be open minded and look at the financial gains. The 
town board members will revisit this to re-evaluate this issue early next year after NYS sets up 
their regulations. The town can rescind the local law to opt-in anytime after Jan. 1, 2022. 



 
 



Bob and Teri Calloway were present to inform the board members they are upset with the 
negative political signs located in the Village of Hobart and that this unacceptable behavior. 
After a discussion they will attend a Village of Hobart board meeting. 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 39-2021 was introduced by Brent Trimbell and seconded by David 

Post:   
                      

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED we adopt the Town of Stamford Budget 2022. 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted as 
follows: 

 
AYES: John Kosier – Roderick Hillis -Daniel Deysenroth 
 David Post – Brent Trimbell 
NOES: None 
Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 40-2021 was introduced by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by 

Roderick Hillis:   
                             

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that we approve the Authorization for the Submission of an 
Application to the New York State Office of Community Renewal for Fiscal Year 2020 
Community Development Block Grant Funding. 
 
 

AUTHORIZATION FOR THE SUBMISSION OF AN APPLICATION TO  
NEW YORK STATE OFFICE OF COMMUNITY RENEWAL FOR FISCAL YEAR 2020  

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FUNDING 
 

  
WHEREAS, the NYS Office of Community Renewal is accepting applications from 
eligible communities for funds available through the 2021 Community Development 
Block Grant Small Business Assistance Program; and  
 
WHEREAS, a request for assistance, in the form of a grant, has been received by the 
Town for the expansion of an existing business; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Hidden Inn, LLC is proposing to invest $450,000 for a project involving 
interior renovations and the purchase and installation of new furniture, fixtures and 
equipment to expand their operations and services and will result in the creation of up to 
7 new, full time jobs; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Town of Stamford has held a public hearing to obtain citizen’s views in 
relation to the application for funds; and  

 
WHEREAS, the NYS Office of Community Renewal application process requires that 
the governing body of the applicant authorize the submission of the application and 
related actions. 
 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Council for the Town of 
Stamford hereby authorizes the Supervisor of the Town of Stamford to submit an 
application to the NYS Office of Community Renewal and to act in connection with 
the submission of the application, including the execution of all required certifications 
and forms and to provide such addition information as may be required 

 



 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted as 

follows: 
 
AYES: John Kosier – Roderick Hillis -Daniel Deysenroth 
 David Post – Brent Trimbell 
NOES: None 
Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted 

 
Correspondence was received from Super Heroes in Ripped Jeans, a nonprofit 501C3 

Humane Society, in Oneonta, NY. They are requesting a letter of support for their $200,000. 
PAWSabilities Capital Campaign. The Companion Animal Capital Fund is only for animal 
shelter capital projects. Some of the grants they are applying for require Letter of Supports. 
Supv. John Kosier will send a letter of support. 

 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 41-2021 was introduced by Roderick Hillis and seconded by Brent 

Trimbell:   
 
 BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that we support Delaware County Board of Supervisors’ 
Resolution No. 162. 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 
 
 



The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted as 
follows: 

 
AYES: John Kosier – Roderick Hillis  
 David Post – Brent Trimbell 
ABSTAIN: Daniel Deysenroth 
NOES: None 
Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted 
 
 
A MOTION was made by John Kosier and seconded by Daniel Deysenroth adjourn this 

meeting at 7:32 P.M.  The next regular meeting will be held on Dec. 29, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. at the 
Town Municipal Building, 101 Maple Ave., Hobart, New York.  

 
WE, the undersigned members of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford, Delaware 

County, New York, do hereby certify that we have examined the minutes of the previous 
meeting and found them to be correct and accurate as recorded. 

 
 
Supervisor_____________________________________________ 
 
Councilperson__________________________________________ 
 

 Councilperson__________________________________________ 
  

Councilperson__________________________________________ 
  
Councilperson__________________________________________ 

  
Attest__________________________________________                                                    

 Town Clerk 


